
Morning,

Please find attached. 

Regards,

Rachel HIGGINS
Leading Senior Constable
General Duties
Northern Beaches PAC
St David Ave, DEE WHY, NSW, 2099
PH: 9971 3231 E/N:52399

Sent: 10/03/2023 7:41:44 AM
Subject: Palm Beach Golf club DA [SEC=UNOFFICIAL]
Attachments: PALM BEACH GOLF CLUB 2023.pdf; 

___________________________________________________________________________________________

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use, disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this message in error, please delete and notify the sender.
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OFFICIAL: Sensitive  

Dean Pattalis 
Planner 
Northern Beaches Council 
                      
22nd February 2023           
 
Dear Dean, 
 
Thank you for referring the planning proposal below to our Police Area Command for comment.  
 

Mod2023/0056 Modification of Development Consent N1044/99 granted for additions 
to golf clubhouse @ 2 Beach Rd Palm Beach 

 
Police understand that Palm Beach Golf Club are seeking to permanently extend their trading hours to  
AEDT (Summer) 10am – 8:30pm  AEST (All other times) 10am – 6pm as per the Notice of Orders Made by Land and 
Environment Court, dated 20 March 2020.  
 
The notice stated that the approved hours of operation and numbers of patrons for the alfresco area were subject to 
an 18 month trial period commencing from the date of the determination made.  
 
The extended hours have not caused an increase in criminal or anti-social behaviour in the area and therefore, police 
have no objection to Northern Beaches Council approving the application of extended hours as detailed above.  
 
Should you have any queries in relation to this please contact me on 9971 3231 to discuss. 
 
 
Kind Regards 
Crime Prevention Officer 
Crime Prevention Team 
Ph: 9971 3339/9971 3231 
Email: nbcpo@police.nsw.gov.au  
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